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SUMMARY OF MEETING: 
The meeting was called to discuss the 12 December 2019 CPSC letter regarding compact 
bassinets and in-bed sleepers and to discuss next steps.   

Ms. Kish explained that in light of Infant Inclined Sleep Products development, staff is 
concerned with adding “compact” bassinets and “in-bed sleepers” to the Bassinet 
standard because they do not meet the current bassinet standard.  Dr. Pollack-Nelson 
asked if they could be their own standard.  Ms. Kish explained that inclined sleep 
products were taken out of the bassinet standard and made their own standard and 
then we started seeing deaths and injuries.  Ms. Samulak-Roschlau stated that the 
bassinet subcommittee pursued compact bassinets because there weren’t any injuries 
and that they were not intended to be used in adult beds.  Mr. Paolo also stated that in-
bed sleepers don’t have incident data for roll overs or instability.  A few other task group 
members stated that in-bed sharing is not going away and therefore, there needs to be 
a standard to allow in-bed sleepers so infants have their own space in the bed.  There 
isn’t any data showing infant injury or death because of adult roll-over while infant in 
the product.   A member stated that 39 deaths a year occur in cribs because of mis-use.  
Ms. Kish explained that this is exactly why we are concerned with in-bed sleepers and 
compact bassinets because they can be used in enclosed areas that lead to potential 
injury and death.  We are already aware that infants are put of risk because of extra 
bedding, mattresses, and soft bedding while in products that should be used correctly, 
why should another product that can be used incorrectly be introduced.  Ms. Samulak-
Roschlau stated that EN1466:2014 Standard for Carry Cots and Stands has been around 
for almost 20 years and that ASTM F2050-19 Hand-Held Infant Carriers is an established 
standard.  Mr. Grochal stated that he felt compact bassinets should definitely be 
included in the bassinet standard.  He indicated that the 20 degree stability test is 



sufficient to address potential tipping if placed in a bed.  Ms. Samulak-Roschlau then 
asked if the rest of the task group agrees with Mr. Grochal that compact bassinets 
should be included with bassinets.  There was not a formal count of members, but those 
who responded states agreement.  Two members stated that they support the AAP 
guidelines for safe sleep.  Mr. Lewis then encouraged task members to submit 
comments for the open comment period for Infant Sleep Products.  Ms. Kish explained 
that the comment period closes at midnight Feb 26, 2020.  Then Ms. Samulak-Roschlau 
said the compact inclusion was ready to go to ballot.   Meeting adjourned at 11:35am. 


